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Dear Mary-Jane 
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2021/22 OWNER EXPECTATIONS FOR THE EARTHQUAKE COMMISSION 

I am writing to outline the matters that I expect the Board of the Earthquake Commission 
(EQC) to address in the 2021/22 business planning round. 

Government priorities and the response to COVID-19 

The COVID-19 pandemic brought unexpected challenges for all New Zealanders. The 
response to COVID-19 will be of central importance in the coming year. The Government 
has three overarching objectives: continuing our health response to keep New 
Zealanders safe from the virus, accelerating the economic recovery from COVID-19 and 
laying the foundations for a more sustainable and equitable future. 

Investing in critical infrastructure and public services will be important to our economic 
recovery, along with a focus on renewable energy, waste reduction, sustainability and 
pursuing carbon neutrality in light of the challenges caused by climate change. The 
Government will also be focused on supporting small businesses, training and job 
creation opportunities for workers and businesses and delivering programmes to bolster 
New Zealand's exports. 

Companies and entities that are owned by the Crown will play a role in supporting the 
response to COVID-19 and social and economic recovery. During 2020 Crown entity and 
company boards outlined the challenges that they have faced and the strategies that 
boards have adopted to respond. We expect that you will continue to advise Ministers 
this year, well in advance of any emerging issues. 

The responsible management of Crown-owned company assets and finances, including 
sound investment and careful control of debt, can also make an important contribution 
to the COVID-19 recovery ambitions of New Zealanders. 
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